
 

Ontario wetlands under threat
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Thursday, February 2 marks World Wetlands Day, an international
government agreement acknowledging the importance of wetlands and
their ecological role in conserving our ecosystems.

"Wetlands are these climate change superheroes," says Dr. Rebecca
Rooney, a wetland ecologist and professor in the Department of Biology.
"Wetlands are a portfolio of ecosystem services: including flood
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prevention, breaking down pesticides, storing large amounts of carbon,
and provide habitat for more than 32% of Ontario species at risk who
rely on these wetlands to mitigate climate change."

Canada is home to 25% of the world's wetlands. But according to
Rooney, Canada has lost more than 60% of its wetlands over the years.
In agricultural areas, wetlands have been drained to make space for
farming. While in urban and suburban areas, Canada has lost the
majority of its wetlands due to them being drained for housing
development.

Stormwater ponds are engineered solutions created to effectively replace
wetlands across Ontario. However, these ponds only address some of the
problems including flood prevention, but they need to provide the full
portfolio of ecosystem services that wetlands provide.

The impact of Bill 23 on wetlands in Ontario

The More Homes Built Faster Act, formerly known as Bill 23, aims to
address the housing crisis in Ontario through a series of changes to the
Conservation Authorities Act, the Planning Act, the Municipal Act and
other legislation that governs housing developments and nature
conservation in the province.

This bill was passed on November 28, 2022. Associated with Bill 23
were 15 additional proposals on the Environmental Registry of Ontario,
including changes to the boundaries of the Greenbelt, which rendered 15
parcels of land totalling 7,400 acres available to housing developments.
The proposals posted to the Environmental Registry of Ontario also
included changes to the Ontario Wetland Evaluation System, which is
the instrument the provinces uses to determine whether a wetland gets
classified as provincially significant.
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"One of those proposals addresses the Ontario wetland evaluation
system, where all wetlands in Ontario get assessed to determine if they
are provincially significant," says Rooney.

"If the wetland is provincially significant, then they are protected from
being developed on. If they are not provincially significant, then they
may be subject to development. Unfortunately, the changes that are
being proposed to the Ontario wetland evaluation system will
dramatically undermine its efficacy and endanger wetlands across
Ontario," says Rooney.

Rooney explains how the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry
currently provides training for those who manage the Ontario wetland
evaluation system. But the proposed changes will transfer the
responsibility to all municipalities, who may need more proper resources
and funding to properly maintain the Ontario wetland evaluation system
and in turn, little pockets of wetlands will be evaluated independently.

"There is a huge amount of scientific evidence that connects these
pockets of wetlands into a whole integrated network," says Rooney. "If
you start chipping away at the wetlands and you destroy one piece of it,
the whole network is going to suffer under the current proposals."

Rooney encourages people to act by learning more about the act and its
impact on Canada's wetlands. While housing continues to be a crisis in
Ontario, Rooney emphasizes other different ways we can approach 
housing developments with more affordable and sustainable solutions so
we can protect our wetlands and their crucial role in conserving our
ecosystems.
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